
 
 

 

NOTICE TO MARINERS 
 

Works & Electrical Testing on Orwell Bridge 

UTC ☐ BST ☒ 

Mariners are advised that Highways England will be undertaking routine 

maintenance on Orwell Bridge commencing 28th June 2021 until September 

2021. This will involve work on the structure of the bridge around the pier 

tops.  

Highways England will utilise debris netting to ensure the safety of river users 

and there will be no reduction to the bridge under clearance during these 

works. Additionally they have assessed the radiation hazard and there is no 

requirement to isolate vessel’s radar equipment.  

Therefore navigation of the River Orwell may continue as normal during this 

period. 

In addition due to electrical testing, the centre span navigation lights (flashing 

yellow) may be offline during the following times:  

- 21st – 25th June, from 09:00 to 15:30 BST 

- 28th June – 3rd July, from 09:00 to 15:30 BST 

The port and starboard navigation lights either side of the navigational channel 

at the bridge piers will not be affected by this work. 

Divisional Harbour Master East Anglia 

15 June 2021 
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